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Kellock has also provided us with many opportunities to grow 

as a person and make a difference to others. For example, 

during the yearly hosting of kindergarten children, student 

leaders are given the opportunity to take the kindergarten 

children around the school to show them what a primary school 

is like. Through this, we not only get to help the younger ones prepare for their years to come, we are 

also able to share our experiences with them. When we see the smiles on their faces and their squeal 

of joy during the games, it made all the preparation so worthwhile.  

Some of our fondest memories took place during our yearly schoolôs camps. Other than learning 

independence, we also get the opportunity to lead during various activities. We learn to take the 

initiative to step forward and help others when the need arises. And it is during these times that we 

learnt what servant leadership and making a difference is all about. Simple acts can make a difference 

in someone elseôs life. 

Kellock has not only given us many fond memories, most importantly, she has taught us the importance 

of servant leadership, and how to learn, lead and make a difference.  
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A Christ -centred learning community where every child will develop her unique giftedness to lead and make a difference. 

 

Head Prefectõs Message 

 
In a blink of an eye, it is already the last term of the year. Sadly, 

we will be graduating from the school that has moulded us into 

who we are today. We are grateful to Kellock for preparing us 

to tackle lifeôs many adventures and challenges ahead.  
Over the last six years, Kellock has ingrained in us, many 

beneficial moral values and positive traits. Most importantly, 

we have learned what it means to make a difference. We 

realised that we are never too young to make a difference!  

Kellock had started nurturing us to reach our highest potential 

since Primary One. I vividly remember on the first day of 

school, we were already learning the school values and how 

to apply GIR3L in our daily lives. In Primary 4 when I was 

appointed as a prefect, I learned how to be a servant leader 

and to put others before self. I learned that serving with a heart 

can bring joy and enrich the lives of others. 
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1. From the desk of our Year Head (Middle Primary)   
 

1.1 Year Head (Middle Primary), Ms Tay Sze Leng 

 

Student Development in Primary 3 and 4 focuses on nurturing the Kellock Girl Outcomes of Thoughtful 

Learner, Servant Learner and Person for others building upon the seeds that have been sown in lower 

primary anchored in a culture of care. Platforms have been provided for the students in Middle Primary 

since the beginning of the academic year to develop the knowledge, skills and attitudes that are essential 

to the development of the Kellock Girl with unique learning experiences to nurture the talents and gifts that 

they have. The Camps for Life Programme (P3 Ignite VIII and P4 Camp to Lee Kong Chien Natural History 

Museum) among others have provided opportunities to allow students to develop deeper self-awareness 

and understand the importance of teamwork and independence with learning in the various subjects skilfully 

weaved in by the teachers.  

 

Believing in the importance of providing students with the opportunities to develop and share their gifts with 

others, the students embarked on Project Work in Term 3, integrating Values in Action and other subjects. 

As part of Project Work, students will synthesise knowledge from various areas of learning, critically and 

creatively apply it to authentic situations acquiring skills of collaboration, communication and independent 

learning through self-reflection.  

 

It is indeed heartening to see the students in the Middle Primary Levels maturing and growing their gifts for 

others and we acknowledge the key role that the strong home-school partnership that we have in CHIJ 

Kellock plays in enabling this. As the students continue to blossom, we would like to thank you for your 

strong support and look forward to working and walking hand in hand with you to empower the students in 

Middle Primary take greater ownership of their learning and  become more self-directed learners. God bless! 
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2. Assessment Matters 
 

 

2.1 PSLE Dates 

In Term 4, Primary 6 students will be sitting for their PSLE written papers, while Primary 2 to Primary 5 
students will be having Semestral Assessment 2. This Semestral Assessment 2 carries a weighting of 40% 
for Primary 2 and 60% for Primary 3 to Primary 5 respectively.  
 
The following tables show an overview of the PSLE Written Papers. 
 
PSLE Written Papers: 

Date Paper Time Duration 

 
28 September 
(Thursday) 

English Language Paper 1  
English Language Paper 2  
 
Foundation English Paper 1  
Foundation English Paper 2  

0815 ï 0925 h  
1030 ï 1220 h  
 
0815 ï 0925 h  
1030 ï 1150 h  

1 h 10 min  
1 h 50 min  
 
1 h 10 min  
1 h 20 min  

 
29 September 
(Friday) 

Mathematics Paper 1  
Mathematics Paper 2  
 
Foundation Mathematics Paper 1  
Foundation Mathematics Paper 2  

0815 ï 0905 h  
1015 ï 1155 h  
 
0815 ï 0915 h  
1015 ï 1130 h  

50 min  
1 h 40 min  
 
1 h  
1 h 15 min  

 
 
2 October 
(Monday) 

Chinese / Malay / Tamil  
Bengali / Gujarati / Hindi / Panjabi / Urdu Paper 1  
 
Chinese / Malay / Tamil  
Bengali / Gujarati / Hindi / Panjabi / Urdu Paper 2  
 
Foundation Chinese/ Foundation Malay/ 
Foundation Tamil Paper 1  

0815 ï 0905 h  
 
 
1015 ï 1155 h  
 
 
0815ï 0855 h  

50 min  
 
 
1 h 40 min  
 
 
40 min  

3 October 
(Tuesday) 

Science  
 
Foundation Science  

0815 ï 1000 h 
  
0815 ï 0930 h  

h 45 min  
 
1 h 15 min  

4 October 
(Wednesday) 

Higher Chinese / Higher Malay / Higher Tamil 
Paper 1  
 
Higher Chinese / Higher Malay / Higher Tamil 
Paper 2  

0815 ï 0905 h  
 
 
1015 ï 1135 h  

50 min  
 
 
1 h 20 min  

 
For details of the Primary School Leaving Examination (PSLE), please refer to the óInstructions to 
Candidatesô booklet given to all Primary 6 students. 
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2.2 SA2 Overview 

 
The following table shows an overview of the Semestral Assessment 2: 
 

Day  Date Subject/Paper Level 

Monday 
& 
Wednesday 

2 Oct 
& 
4 Oct 

 
 
 
English Language Orals &  
Mother Tongue Language Orals 
 
 

P5 
(After 
School) 

Tuesday 10 Oct  
 P2 & P4 

Wednesday 11 Oct P3 

Monday 16 Oct Mother Tongue Language Paper 1 P3 ï P5 

Wednesday 25 Oct English Language Paper 1  

Foundation English Language Paper 1 
 

P2 ï P5 
P5 

Thursday 26 Oct  Higher Mother Tongue Language Paper 1  
 

P5 

Friday 27 Oct Higher Mother Tongue Language Paper 2  P 5 

Monday 30 Oct English & Foundation English Language Paper 2 

English & Foundation English Language Listening 
Comprehension 
 

P2 ï P5  
P2 ï P5 

Tuesday 31 Oct Mother Tongue Language Paper 2 

Foundation Mother Tongue Paper 1 

Mother Tongue & Foundation Mother Tongue 
Language Listening Comprehension 
 

P2 ïP5 
P5 
P2 ï P5 

Wednesday 1 Nov Mathematics & Foundation Mathematics 
 

P2 ï P5 

Thursday 2 Nov Science & Foundation Science P3 ï P5 

 
Please ensure that your daughter is present on the examination days. If your daughter is unable to attend 
school, a medical certificate must be produced for her absence. Students who are late may not be allowed 
to sit for the papers. The table below indicates the various codes which will be printed in the Result Slips of 
students who are absent for any paper/component during the examination. Please note that there is no resit 
for any of the schoolôs written examination papers. 
 
 

Code Reasons for Absence Follow-Up Action by School 

AB Absent without a valid reason Score of ó0ô is entered for the 

component(s)/paper(s) missed 

MC Absent with Medical Certificate Component(s)/Paper(s) missed will not 

be used for the computation of the 

overall results. 
 

VR Absent with valid reasons (official supporting 

document must be submitted. Please note that 
letter of excuse from Parent/Guardian is NOT 

acceptable) 

 
More information will be given to you on the duration of each paper, the topics and components to be tested 

for Semestral Assessment 2. 
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3. Happenings @ Kellock 
 

3.1  Staff Awards 

CHIJ Kellock is committed to growing our members of staff and is proud to present the following members 

of Staff who have received recognition at the National and School Level for their work and contribution in 

their various capacities in the education of our IJ Kellock girls.   

 

National Day Awards 2017 

The National Day Awards (NDA) is presented annually by the Prime Ministerôs Office to recognise public 

officers and individuals of the various forms of merit and service to Singapore. The awardees for NDA 2017 

are as follows:  

¶ Miss Tay Sze Leng, SSD and Year Head/ Middle Primary (Covering), The Commendation Medal 

¶ Mrs Sheila Cleetus, Senior Teacher, The Long Service Medal 

¶ Mrs Jemma Decruz, Student Leadership Co-ordinator, The Long Service Medal  

¶ Mrs Janet Tan, Year Head/ Upper Primary, The Long Service Medal  

¶ Mrs Esther Chia, Senior Teacher, The Long Service Medal  

¶ Mrs Hannah Yuen, HOD/ Student Management, The Long Service Medal  

 

Excellence in Mathematics Teaching Award 2017 

The Excellence in Mathematics Teaching Award is presented annually by the 

Association of Mathematics Educators in recognition of teachers for their passion in 

mathematics teaching, empowering her students with mathematical competencies to 

do and use mathematics and is an excellence role model to her colleagues and the 

mathematics teaching fraternity. The 2017 award winner for the primary school category 

is:- 

¶ Mrs Arif Hong, HOD/ Math & Lead Teacher 

    

 

Most Inspiring Tamil Language Teacher Award 2017 

The Most Inspiring Tamil Language Teacher is presented annually by the Tamil Murasu, 

Singapore Tamil Teachersô Union and the Tamil Language Learning and Promotion 

Committee. The award serves to recongise the stellar performance of Tamil Language 

teachers in their role in education and promoting of Tamil Language among their 

students. The winner of the Primary School category is:- 

¶ Ms Ravathy D/O Ganasegaran, Winner of the Primary Schools Category  

 

 

 

 

Outstanding Youth in Education Award (OYEA) 2017 

 

The Outstanding Youth in Education is presented annually to honour the 

achievements of young educators who have a passion and commitment to teaching, 

inspiring and nurturing their students. Presenting 1 of the finalists for OYEA 2017:- 

¶ Mrs Joy Zhang, HOD/ CCE & Partnerships 
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MOE Service Excellence Award (MSEA) 2016 

The MOE Service Excellence Award is presented annually to MOE staff who are 

inspirational and passionate in their service delivery, consistently serving with Courtesy, 

Accessibility, Responsiveness and Effectiveness, inspiring others to do the same. We 

are proud to present 

¶ Mr George Lim, Operations Manager 

 

 

 

 

Kellock Caring Teacher Awards 2017 

In recognition of the work that teachers do in caring for and nurturing their students, the school has 

introduced the annual Kellock Caring Teacher Award since 2015. The award recognises teachers who show 

care and concern for the holistic development of their students, and go the extra mile to ensure their charges 

grow up to be confident and independent aligned to staff values of Truth, Justice, Freedom and Love. A 

total of 21 teachers were nominated by students and we are proud to announce the following award 

winners:- 

¶ Ms Tracy Chua 

¶ Ms Melissa Cheng 

¶ Mdm Marlini Ismail 

¶ Ms Audrey Oh 

¶ Ms Imelda Tan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all award winners for 2017! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ms Tracy Chua Ms Melissa Cheng Mdm Marlini Ms Audrey Oh Ms Imelda Tan 
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3.2  NE Show ð P5 
 

National Day spirit was in the air as my friends and I, together with students from many other schools, 
flooded the Marina Bay floating platform to view this yearôs NE show. All clad in red and white, we looked 
like the Singapore flag ourselves! My mind was whirling with excitement as I waited for the show to begin. 

The show was well hosted by four talented local celebrities who were of different races. They entertained 
us with English, Malay, Chinese and Tamil songs. It was a heart-warming sight to see everyone, regardless 
of race, language or religion, coming together to give their best performances. The audience, from young 
to old and from all walks of life, joined the celebrities and sang along with enthusiasm. Much to my surprise, 
the audience was able to sing all the songs from different languages! The important words that came to my 
mind at that moment were óRacial Harmonyô! I was once again reassured that different racial and religious 
groups in Singapore are still continuing to live in harmony together. 

Many other organisations and schools came together to put up stunning performances. Not only the 
audience but the performers were also equally full of excitement. They were all adorned in glittering and 
colourful costumes. Their costumes and performances were so captivating that I was awed by their moves. 

One particular item that stole my heart was the stunts carried out by officers from the Singapore Armed 
Forces, the óRed Lionsô. They jumped from an aircraft high above the sky and touched down the platform 
very swiftly with the help of parachutes. There were many ñoohsò and ñaahsò from the audiences the moment 
the óRed Lionsô jumped off their aircrafts. I was so proud of them that I wished I was one of themémaybe, 
I will be one day! After all the óRed Lionsô had safely landed, the national anthem was played as our national 
flag flew past Marina Bay majestically. As the audience rose to their feet, something stirred within my soul. 
I had never felt this patriotic before! The night finally came to an end with the dazzling fireworks display that 
filled the sky, making it look so colourful. 

As I made my way back home that night, I realised that we, Singaporeans, regardless of our race, language 
or religion have always been standing together as one, be it at times of celebrations or trials.  

óOne Nation Togetherôéindeed we are! 

 

 
 
 
 

3.3  Racial Harmony Day 2017 ð The Singapore Way 
 
The yearly Racial Harmony Day celebrations are tangibly significant as they poignantly encapsulate 

Singaporean people and their experiences ï short, The Singapore Way. To help students appreciate the 

uniqueness of our Singapore culture, students came dressed in various traditional costumes and were 

invited to participate in a variety of traditional games from the different ethnic groups during recess. The 

traditional game stations were facilitated by our lovely parent volunteers from Kellock Parent Support Group 

(PSG) and our very own NE ambassadors.  

To help students learn to appreciate different cultures, a live music performance entitled óRentak Akarô was 

introduced during assembly, showcasing different Malay traditional instruments. Students left with a greater 

exposure to traditional Malay music after the lively and engaging performance.  

Students also learned about the importance of racial and religious harmony during assembly where our 

teachers highlighted the positive unity and supportiveness between Londonôs religious leaders in the 

aftermath of a recent terrorist attack in the country. As an affirmation of the strong bonds among our students 

from different races and religions, the school solemnly took the Racial Harmony Day pledge to end the 

commemoration of Racial Harmony Day.  

Wafeeqa Binte Sulaiman  

P5 Jupiter 
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Live music performance entitled óRentak Akarô was introduced during assembly, showcasing different 

Malay traditional instruments. 

 

 

Students playing traditional games during recess time. 

 

Our wonderful parent volunteers from Kellock PSG who dedicated time and effort to help out at the 

traditional game stations. 
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3.4  Healthy Meals @ Kellock 
 

With the introduction of the Healthy Meals in Schools Programme (HMSP), CHIJ (Kellock) has embarked 

on the journey to ensure that students are served healthier food options in school. This is part of a nation-

wide initiative to help children adopt better eating habits from young so that they are able to make healthier 

eating choices outside of school and later in life. 

In Term 3, the canteen stall holders started to include brown rice into white rice, use wholemeal bread 

instead of white and included more vegetables into their meals.  The school also trialled the Fruits-for-All 

Initiative where pre-cut, pre-packed fruits are served every Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. 

Some students who were initially apprehensive about the fruits, have grown to enjoy the sweet and juicy 

fruits during recess. It is heartwarming and encouraging to see students try fruits they have never tasted 

before and develop a liking for it. 

 

We would like to specially commend the Food and Health Ambassadors from Primary 1 to Primary 6 for 

playing a conscientious role in ensuring their peers receive and consume their fruits. These Food and Health 

Ambassadors have been a positive influence on their peers and will continue to do so in the following 

months. 

 

As the school and Food and Health Ambassadors work towards promoting 

healthier eating to students, we would like to urge all parents to also play 

a part to encourage and promote healthier eating at home.  For starters, 

you can include the 4 food groups as shown in the óHealthy Plateô into 

breakfast, lunch and dinner.  This will help to reinforce the lifestyle change 

towards healthier eating at home and in school. 

 

 

 

 

Students enjoying the fruits. 
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4. Upcoming Events @ Kellock 
 

 

4.1  Children for Children  
 
In collaboration with our partners, The Business Times, The RICE Company Limited and Kidzania 

Singapore, CHIJ (Kellock) will be organising our signature event óChildren for Childrenô (CfC) at Kidzania 

Singapore and playing host to approximately 800 underprivileged children in Singapore, to celebrate a very 

special and memorable Childrenôs Day on Thursday, 5 October 2017.  

 

The theme for this yearôs CfC is óBigô Kids with Big Hearts. CHIJ Kellock students will inspire participants at 

the CfC event to make a stand for a more inclusive Singapore. All the participants will also be given the 

opportunity to experience various career options through interactive and realistic role play at Kidzania 

Singapore, paving the way for them to dream about possibilities for their future. As part of the staff Values 

in Action (VIA) activity, CHIJ (Kellock) teachers will be involved in guiding our student volunteers when they 

play host to the participants at the CfC event. This ensures that participants will have a fun-filled yet 

meaningful day at Kidzania Singapore. 

 

In line with MOEôs curriculum for Character and Citizenship Education (CCE), the Primary Four students 

will be generating awareness on the importance of building an inclusive society as their VIA infused Project 

Work. This VIA infused Project Work provides a platform for students to undergo learning experiences that 

support their development as socially responsible citizens who contribute meaningfully to the community. It 

will also inculcate empathy in our students, and encourage a call to action on how they can play a part to 

help the underprivileged children, especially those with special needs. Our Primary 4 students have also 

shared their learning with the school during CHIJ (Kellock)ôs óAwareness Weekô (from 18 September to 22 

September), to educate the rest of the school on the challenges faced by children with special needs and 

how we can build a more inclusive Singapore. 
 

 

4.2  P6 Financial Literacy Bazaar 
 

Primary 6 Financial Literacy Bazaar has been a yearly activity at CHIJ (Kellock).  

With the rising affluence in Singapore, it is important that our students are equipped with financial literacy 

skills and knowledge so that they can make responsible decisions and choices as well as develop good 

habits in financial matters from an early age. 

The school has integrated the learning of financial literacy concepts, which culminates in the Primary 6 

Financial Literacy Bazaar, into the Mathematics curriculum as well as Values in Action (VIA). This approach 

allows students to make connections and hence gives meaning to what they are learning and doing. 

Students will work in groups to plan an entrepreneur project; produce crafts for sale to school mates and 

staff; learn how to use Microsoft excel in budgeting, working out the expenditure and sales and present the 

project to their classmates and teachers. Proceeds from the sales are given to the IJ home and the school 

building fund; hence values such as contributing back to the school and the community are also emphasised 

in this financial literacy programme and VIA.  

The Primary 6 Bazaar is an opportunity to develop in our girls the Kellock Girl Outcomes ï thoughtful learner, 

servant leader and persons for others and teaching them the value of making a difference no matter how 

small it might be. 
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4.3  P6 Graduation Ceremony and Party 
 

To mark the end of their memorable 6-year primary school education in CHIJ (Kellock), all graduating 

students will be attending a special and meaningful Graduation Ceremony in the school hall on Thursday, 

16 November from 8 am to 10 am. This will be followed by a Graduation Lunch at Hotel Re! located at Chin 

Swee Road. This will provide students an opportunity to engage with one another and with their teachers 

in a less formal context. 

 

4.4  Bows & Ribbons VIII 2017 
 

The schoolôs annual concert, Bows & Ribbons VIII, will take place on Thursday 9 November 2017 at CJC 

Performing Arts Centre at 7.30 p.m. Bows & Ribbons is a platform where we celebrate Kellockôs young 

talents in the area of Arts. The schoolôs Performing Arts groups - Choir, String Ensemble, Senior and Junior 

Dance Ensemble will put up an exciting line-up of programme to showcase their achievements for the year. 

Our graduating students from the Pottery Club and Visual Art Club, will put up an Art Exhibition where their 

art pieces will be on display. 

The school is very happy to see Bows & Ribbons becoming a platform for our former students to perform 

with their alma mater friends. This year, we once again welcome back our alumni members from the schoolôs 

Choir, String Ensemble and Dance Ensemble to perform with their former teammates. 

Do come for Bows & Ribbons VIII and give our young budding artistes the support, encouragement and 

affirmation needed, to see them continue with their learning journey in the Arts Education. 

 

4.5 Deepavali Celebrations 
 

 

Deepavali is locally termed as ñFestival of Lightsò, symbolizing the 

victory of righteousness and the lifting of spiritual darkness. The 

symbolism of Deepavali is aptly summed up in the simple act of lighting 

an oil lamp. To capture this happiness, a recess activity will be 

conducted on 27 October 2017, to allow students to develop a deeper 

understanding on the uniqueness of our multi-cultural society. Our 

students will be involved in painting of oil lamps which will later be put 

together to form a huge lamp. There will also be an opportunity for the 

girls to try their hands on doing some simple Kolam designs.  
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5. Dedications from our Graduating Classes 
 

 

P6 Allamanda 

Our six years in Kellock have finally come to an end. Looking back, Kellock has instilled in us a thirst for 

knowledge, the passion to learn, lead and make a difference, and altogether made us better people.  

G.B. Stern once said, ñSilent gratitude isnôt much use to anyone.ò It is with a grateful heart that we thank 

our family and friends who have supported us. They have guided us every step of the way, given us helpful 

advice, and never gave up on us, who turned up at various performances and parent-teacher conferences. 

We would also like to thank our teachers, who have been an inspiration to us.  We want to let you know 

how special and appreciated you are by all of us. Thank you for teaching us lessons that we will carry with 

us throughout our lifeôs journey and giving us fond classroom memories, for putting up with our mischievous 

antics and unending patience in explaining things we do not understand. 

There are simply just too many wonderful experiences that we had encountered at Kellock and there are 

no words to describe the sadness we feel when we think about leaving Kellock for a secondary school. 

These fabulous memories will forever be etched in our mind. From our Primary 4 and 5 camps, to all the 

learning journeys we have embarked on. Of course, all these wonderful experiences would not have been 

possible without the teachers, and the school leaders ï Ms Chin, Mrs Manuel and Mrs Yap. During our time 

in Kellock, we have continuously been nurtured by sincere and supportive teachers who never gave up on 

us and always pushed us to do our best. They have been our ever-supportive cheerleaders, standing by 

the sides to guide us through challenges and cheering for us when we achieved our successes. They have 

been very nurturing and gracious in imparting life skills and values to us. Through their care, we know that 

they love each and every student with all their hearts. They have given us many fruitful and exciting learning 

opportunities. Without their visionary and capable leadership, Kellock would not be what it is today. 

Special thanks to the librarian, cleaners who have kept our school clean, and aunties and uncles in the 

canteen who sell food. Without all of you, learning in Kellock would not have been as enjoyable! 

Once a Kellock girl, always a Kellock girl! 
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6 Clematis 

Being in Primary 6 Clematis has certainly been full of 

surprises, exceeding our expectations in many ways. 

With almost one-third of our class comprising of 

prefects, our class is usually well-mannered and 

displays initiative. One thing for sure, we are 

definitely not the die-hard students most would 

expect us to be. While we inevitably face stress 

because of our heavy workloads and upcoming 

examinations, it does not stop us from sharing a guffaw every now and then. Though studious and 

focused in achieving our personal goals, we are not competitive to the point of animosity amongst 

us.  

Quoting Robert Ingersollôs ñWe rise by lifting othersò, our class is the perfect example of this. We 

believe that nobody is perfect and aid each other however we can. From the academics to NAPFA 

test, we constantly encourage each other to achieve our personal best. Our teachers have 

motivated us to reach our maximum potential. They engage us in conversations, focused on finding 

each of our strengths and weaknesses so that they can guide us to be better. Perhaps it is just the 

teachersô vibes; they definitely seem to have a flair for ascertaining our abilities! Our teachers know 

our limits and respect our boundaries, something that is much appreciated by us.  

What we enjoy most is that our teachers have a knack for knowing the latest fad that has caught 

our attention and try to incorporate that in class to spice mundane lessons up. This seems to have 

given rise to an unusual talent unique to us ï the inexplicable transformation from a serious class 

into comedy shows! Passionate in their career, they do not mind staying back during recess to 

clarify our doubts. What is more, they do not just focus on studies but seek to provide us a holistic 

education, to make us well-rounded students. They have many thoughtful insights about life to 

share with us, but thankfully, not always philosophical. These have made the teachers of Primary 

6 Clematis not just teachers; they are the studentsô friends. 

Our Primary 5 Adventure Camp certainly brought us out of our comfort zones and challenged our 

boundaries. Some highlights include the Artificial Caving System, Challenge Rope Course and 

cooking activities. The caving system was terrifying, but with teamwork and impromptu ideas to 

keep together in the cave, all of us successfully reached the exit. We had a lot of fun cooking 

instant noodles, and it was interesting watching our teachers gobble down all of our ógarbageô. 

Thankfully, none suffered any food poisoning after. Most of us particularly enjoyed staying up at 

night and sleeping together with many of our classmates. Kicks and shoves while asleep were 

common but we got through the nights. We prided ourselves as a tolerant bunch.  

Our last excursion to the Science Centre this year saw us scouring for some rather interesting 

organisms lurking within the pond. One group even managed to catch a leech! Although we were 

unable to catch dragonflies that day as there had just been a heavy downpour, we did not make a 

mountain out of a molehill and participated in the other activities enthusiastically. Unfortunately, in 

our excitement, some of us took a dip in the pond! All of us cracked up without making a big fuss. 

In the end, we had a lot of fun and learnt more about the organisms in the pond community. 

Although it will soon be time for us to part ways, the fond memories that have bound us together 

will stay with us forever. Wherever we may go and whatever awaits us in the distant future, one 

thing is for certain - nobody will forget our years at Kellock. We thank our lucky stars for having 

had such a wonderful experience and class to end our primary school years with. 
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P6 Congea 

Since the beginning of the year, we keep hearing the Primary 6s say, ñCanôt wait until PSLE is over!ò 

However, the truth is, we wish that we could relive our 6 years in Kellock. Shortly after PSLE, we would 

have to leave Kellock and we will miss all our friends and teachers who have taught us. We want to 

thank all our teachers and friends for making our years in Kellock so memorable. Even though we faced 

many challenges, we managed to overcome them. 

We would like to thank our principal, Ms Chin, and vice-principals, Mrs Manuel and Mrs Yap, for 

managing our school well and giving us a conducive environment to study in. We would also like to 

thank all our teachers for guiding, inspiring and bringing out the best in us. Without all your support, we 

would not be where we are today. Not forgetting our friends who are always there for us and bringing 

joy into our lives. Even though we will be leaving Kellock soon, we will be leaving with a lot of fond 

memories. We will surely miss our friends and teachers dearly once we leave Kellock. We really feel 

fortunate to be able to attend this school. As the saying goes, 

ñOnce a Kellock girl, 

 Always a Kellock girlò 

From the bottom of our hearts, we would like to thank Kellock for giving us this wonderful home. 

 

 

 


